
Morning Eddie 
 
Can you please include the following from St Martins Parish Council as part of 
the current Local Plan Review. 
 
St Martins Parish Council is pleased and fully supportive of the recently published 
Regulation 19 Draft Local Plan which includes both SMH031 – land east of Moors Bank, and 
SMH038 – land at the former Ifton Primary School is included as site allocations.  

With regard to land to the rear of Stan's on the playing fields (SMH024), which the Parish 
Council has expressed support for this site’s inclusion, they understand that Shropshire 
Council must take this site through the site assessment process and weigh up a number of 
considerations, which in this case includes the overall scale of growth for the village and the 
need to relocate the sports pitches.  

However, at present the proposed development boundary for the settlement excludes both 
Stan's and the playing fields. The Parish Council would therefore request that as part of the 
current review Shropshire Council consider moving Stan's store and playing field to the rear 
within the development boundary as a minor modification to the Plan before it submits the 
Plan to the Government for examination. 

 

Kind regards 

Edward Davies 

St Martins Parish Clerk 

 


